A Guide for Determining Pastor’s Salary

Studies have indicated that the key to healthy congregations is healthy pastoral and lay leadership.  One key factor in attracting healthy pastoral leadership is compensation.  As in any occupation the more highly prized worker receives a higher wage.  The same is true in the church.  

While we regard ministry as a “call” rather than a “profession” pastors look to be paid a fair and just wage for the ministry they are called to do for a congregation.  Recent graduates of seminary often enter ministry with significant debt from education loans.  Most pastors have obligations to support their families.  A congregation desiring strong pastoral leadership will want to give attention to the rate it compensates their pastor and the benefits which are offered.

The challenge for the church has been determining compensation for church staff without any standards.  This guide is an attempt to suggest minimum standards which have been determined by studying clergy compensation across the United States in multiple denominations.  

The minimum salary of $40,000 is one which has been developed by one region (Rochester/Genesee) through a comparison of clergy salaries with entry level salaries for professions requiring similar educational preparation.  The spreadsheet attachment has used a cost of living calculator to determine what the minimum base salary would be in various locations across the country where ABC-USA congregations are located.  

The website used in calculating the cost of living comparisons for other communities is:  http://www.bestplaces.net/col/    As you can see, a $40,000 salary in Rochester NY is equal to $140,430 in Jackson, Wyoming.  It is equal to $35,117 in Flint, Michigan.  Churches can use one of the listed communities in their state as a base and use a cost of living calculator to find the comparison for their community.  (*Note: The suggested standard was established January 1, 2008 and must be adjusted for cost of living each year.)

Many churches will be challenged to pay their pastors at the levels suggested.  It is important that churches be realistic in what salary their giving can sustain.  At the same time churches should not be expecting for a pastor to work for less than just wages.  It is suggested that churches unable to pay just wages; factoring in size of the church, education and years of service; recognize that they may not be able to afford a full-time pastor.   (See document: Calling a Part-Time Pastor)
